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AADA SUBMISSION TO NEW VEHICLE EFFICIENCY STANDARD 
CONSULTATION 

5 March 2024 
 
To: ALL AADA MEMBERS 
 
The AADA have provided a submission to the Government’s consultation on the proposed New 
Vehicle Efficiency Standard (NVES). The submission has highlighted the limitations of the current 
proposal and suggested changes to the policy. 
 
The submission used input from members, along with research and reports from industry partners to 
inform our position. New car Dealers are generally supportive of the introduction of a NVES for light 
vehicles, however it needs to be one that is fit for purpose, delivering environmental outcomes, while 
allowing an appropriate transition for consumers and automotive businesses. 
 
The AADA remains firm on the position that the preferred option put forward by the Government 
goes too far too fast and will have serious implications for consumers on vehicle choice and 
affordability. 
 
Some of the key recommendations in the submission include: 

• Adding SUVs and four-wheel drives to the Light Commercial Vehicle Category, 
• Allowing the expanded Light Commercial Vehicle category seven years to meet their target, 
• Reducing the proposed penalties in the early years of the scheme, and 
• Developing a series of incentives to stimulate consumer demand for low emissions vehicles. 
• Including flexibilities such as super credits and off-cycle credits into the NVES. 

We will continue to participate in consultation with the Government and on this issue. 
 
View the AADA submission here. 
 
If you would like the learn more about the NVES and how it is poised to impact the industry in 
Australia, we will be hosting a webinar this week covering the topic. The Government is seeking to 
catch up to the United States and we will hear from Barbara Kiss, a distinguished former automotive 
regulatory executive who helped design and implement a number of fuel efficiency policies in the 
US. 
  
Date: Friday 8 March 2024 
Time: 11:00am (AEDT) 
Presenters: Featuring Barbara Kiss alongside AADA CEO James Voortman and MTAA CEO Matt 
Hobbs. 
Register: https://bit.ly/3SZWGW2 
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact: 
 
Melissa Dimovski  
Director Policy and Advocacy  
Australian Automotive Dealer Association Ltd. 
E: mdimovski@aada.asn.au 
M: +61 436 353 877 
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